
 
 
 
February, 2008 

 
         
Mr. Fred Ayer 
Executive Director 
Low Impact Hydropower Institute (LIHI) 
34 Providence Street 
Portland, ME 04103 
 
Subject: Beaver River Project (FERC No. 2645) 
  LIHI Application for Re-Certification (No. 00007) 
 
Dear Fred: 
 
The LIHI Certification for the Beaver River Project expires on July 24, 2008.  Brookfield Power 
New York (Brookfield) is herein providing Application for Re-Certification. Brookfield’s 
application package is outlined below in accordance with your letter dated January 10, 2008. 
 

1. Brookfield has reviewed the original LIHI questionnaire for any material changes that 
have occurred in the certification terms that would affect the certification.  Although 
some changes may be insignificant to the re-certification, the following represent 
changes in the original questionnaire that should be noted. 

 
a. The contact information (LIHI #2 Background Information) should be changed as 

follows: Steven P. Murphy 
   Compliance Specialist  
   Erie Boulevard Hydropower, L.P 
   c/o Brookfield Power New York 
   225 Greenfield Parkway, Suite 201 
   Liverpool, New York 13088 
   (315) 413-2788 
   steven.murphy@broofieldpower.com 
 
b. It should be noted that under the original certification process the FERC Licensee 

was Erie Boulevard Hydropower, L.P (Erie) and the owner was Reliant Energy.  
Currently, the project is owned by Brookfield Power New York and the FERC 
Licensee remains Erie. 

 
c. Attached is a revised list of Key Settlement Parties (LIHI #11 Background 

Information).  Although some of these individuals may not have been directly 
involved in the settlement process, they currently represent the group involved. 

 

mailto:steven.murphy@broofieldpower.com


d. Attached are revised project drawings (LIHI #12 Background Information) that 
have been updated since the original certification process.  Specifically, Exhibit G 
– Sheet 9 – High Falls Development and Exhibit F – Sheet 9 – Soft Maple 
Development. 

 
e. Attached is an updated New York State Final 2006 Section 303(d) List (LIHI B.3 

Water Quality).  The information relative to the Beaver River Project has not 
changed, but nonetheless represents the most current information. 

 
2. Attached is a sworn statement from an officer of the company indicating the 

information presented for re-certification is true and complete. 
 
3. Attached is a waiver of liability signed by an officer of Brookfield. 

 
4. Attached is a check for the application fee in the amount of $5,250, representing 20% 

of the original certification fee. 
 
 
If you have any questions regarding this application, please contact the undersigned. 
 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
       Steven P. Murphy 
       Lake Ontario Production Center 
 
Enclousure: 
xc: J. Elmer 
 


